Skokie- Washburn PTO

May 18, 2020 Virtual Meeting Agenda 

Attending: April Potterfield, Brie Root, Megan Riley, Amy Kay, Andrew Fenton, Victoria Willer, Amy Kay, Laura Roney, Betty Weir, Kymm Junker, Libby Elliott
I. Approve Minutes (Virtual Meeting Summary)
II. Principals’ Report - Betty Weir, Larry Joynt
a. Skokie teacher, Marla Goldberg, had a baby on 5/1.  Staff planned a drive-by baby shower for her and it was nice to see D36 colleagues, albeit from cars.

b. Teachers and administrators always refer to the month of May as “The 100 days of May,” because there’s so much material and events to get through and the children begin to get restless with summer on the horizon.  Staff wondering if it would be different this year given the pandemic, but it is still the norm.  Working to keep students engaged in learning for the last couple of weeks. Curriculum planned through the end of the year.  Covering most of content normally covered, even though it looks a bit different.  Current teachers will be communicating with next year teachers so they understand where students left off.

c. Virtual 6th talent show being aired on 5/29 – a cornerstone of being in 6th grade.  Administrators will continue helping kids feel some sense of normalcy.

d. Staff are still trying to stay connected with the kids, hope parents notice some shift in new ideas, techniques, etc.  Not sure what next year will look like, just hoping to have as many tools as possible to continue teaching kids as needed.

e. Regarding goodbye gifts for teachers for them to collect at school, principals still waiting to hear whether those logistics will be possible.

III. Principal’s Report - Andrew Fenton & Ben Horwitz

a. Trying to steer the ship during the last couple of weeks.

b. Trying to plan a virtual graduation, spending a lot of time on that.  Band will be playing, yard signs coming out for 8th graders; staff hired a videographer.

c. It was very difficult to do a Washburne orientation video for incoming 7th graders but hoping to create some sort of transition.  Administrators do know that next year is not going to be normal – beyond that, staff has no firm idea of what next year will look like.

d. Impressed that 8th graders are still showing up, working hard – staff want to compliment them on that. 

e. Thank you to the graduation committee for being flexible.  Parents have been supportive and understanding.  This is tough, and Washburne is working with other township schools to find out what they’re doing but also moving forward.

f. Amy Kay asked - PTO collected money for 8th grade party from parents…should PTO issue refunds?  Andrew Fenton responded - do not refund yet – still hoping to hold party in August. Hoping to make an official call one way or another by the end of June.   Fenton suggests reaching out to graduation committee to find out how to proceed on that.

IV.
Central PTO Report 

a. District will be planning more SEL to help kids process pandemic.
b. Ordering additional PPE for school to have on hand, soap, hand sanitizer, janitors for regular cleaning.
c. Planning 3 different approaches – modified normal, remote learning and something in between depending on where things end up.  Very possible that everyone will have their own mask when school resumes in the fall.  Exploring different approaches depending on how things look by then. 

d. School Board planning to put together a ribbon campaign whereby every family gets a ribbon to tie around a tree to express district solidarity.   Haven’t heard anything else about it so not sure if that will officially happen.

e. April Potterfield  - spoofing of her email address – this has happened 4 times.  Using the committee chairs contacts which were on the PTO website. Laura pulled down contact information from the PTO website, but it was difficult to find out which contacts they were using.  Some people did wind up purchasing gift cards based on that phishing email.  Careful to watch out – something to have your eyes on for next week. 

IV. Co-Chairs Report 
a. Committee Chairs have been thanked.
b. Transition meeting to new PTO is usually a lunch but not happening this year. New co-chairs may want to meet with new group virtually and come back with questions, if necessary. 

c. Meg Riley – maybe we do a quick hello on a Zoom meeting and then old slate hops off.  Victoria and Megan to pick a date.  

d. Table of succulents for teachers June 8-10 with thank you notes – well within the budget and tops the year off nicely.
e. Sign up genius for committees next year will go out in May. For committee heads/members with events that were canceled this year, they may want to roll over immediately for next year. 
f. Better Together Water Bottles for 5th grade teachers and administrators - $135.72 PTO contribution – motion to approve. Approved.
g. May 28th – next Central PTO meeting – new co-chairs to attend.

V. 
Vice Co-Chairs Report

a. Huge thank you Amy Kay who executed the gift cards for the Teacher Appreciation Week and thank you for purchasing the donation for Mr. Martinson’s family; their other twin is doing well.  Not out of the woods yet, but better.
b. Sign-Up Genius went out for committee sign ups for 2020-21 year.  Tons of people have signed up for volunteer jobs.  Uptick in response may be due to more people working from home. 
VI. Treasurer’s Report 

a. Distributed updated budget.  PTO paid for most of Wish List items we had approved this year.  Back and forth with Andrew regarding headphones – only thing that hasn’t been ordered/paid for at Washburne; there are still a few outstanding items at Skokie.  

b. Gift cards – there are still 20 Amazon gift cards that haven’t been redeemed from the Teacher Appreciation  - seemed like people really liked it.  Amy distributed teacher thank you notes. 
c. This Thursday at 3pm – set to go over next year’s budgets

d. PTO has some Sproutsville money to deposit but bank branch is currently closed. Just holding that check until it can be deposited. 

e. Need to go to the bank with Kymm Junker and Vice Chairs, etc. to full out forms to get signing ability for checks; take Amy off the PTO account. 

V. Communications 
a. 8th grade graduation party moved to Friday, August 21st. Going to make a final decision on it on 7/1 – go forward or not.  Open registration back up on 7/1 and would have until 7/17 to register and make their payment.   7/1 will be the date PTO determines whether or not to issue refunds or take additional payments.

b. Sent out emails regarding  Sign-up Genius and Skokie back to school ordering kits. 
